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Board Meeting:   April 5, 2017                       

9:am  all meetings are at                                                        

ñReneeôsò             

1623 N Tower Rd  

 

Guild Meeting: April 8, 2017 

9:am 

Llano Grande Event Center  

Program: Jean Waufle  

will share with us her long arm 

quilting    

 

All classes are at ñRenee'sò  

1623 N Tower Rd  

 

Board Meeting: May 10, 2017 

9am  all meetings are at 

Reneeôs 

1623 N Tower Rd  

 

Guild Meeting: May 13, 2017 

  

Program:    Judy Shelton 

Is a maybe at this time 

Check web page for updates 

                                                                            

All classes are at ñRenee'sò 

 

 

LǘΩǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǝƳŜ ƻŦ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǎŀȅ ƎƻƻŘōȅŜ ǘƻ ƻǳǊ ²ƛƴǘŜǊ ¢ŜȄŀƴ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ  

²ŜΩǾŜ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǎƘŀǊƛƴƎ ȅƻǳǊ ƭƛǾŜǎ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊŀōƭŜ ǘŀƭŜƴǘǎ ǿƛǘƘ 

ǳǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ Ǉŀǎǘ ŦŜǿ ƳƻƴǘƘǎΣ ŀƴŘ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ȅƻǳ ŎƻƳŜ ōŀŎƪ 

!{!tΦ  tƭŜŀǎŜ ƪŜŜǇ ƛƴ ǘƻǳŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ǳǎ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ōȅ ǇƻǎǝƴƎ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ           

CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ǇŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ ǳǎ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ŀǊŜ ǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǿƘƛƭŜ ȅƻǳΩǊŜ ŀǿŀȅΦ 

CƻǊ ǘƘƻǎŜ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǎǘŀȅƛƴƎ ƘŜǊŜΣ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ Ŧǳƴ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ǇƭŀƴƴŜŘ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 

ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƭƭΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƳŜŜǝƴƎ ŀƭƭ ǎǳƳƳŜǊ ŀǘ [ƭŀƴƻ DǊŀƴŘŜ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ 

ƭƻǘǎ ƻŦ ǊƻƻƳ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ŀƴŘ ŘŜƳƻǎΣ ǎƻΣ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǎƘƻǿ ǳǎ ǿƘŀǘ ȅƻǳ ƭŜŀǊƴŜŘ 

ŀǘ ŀ ǉǳƛƭǘ ǎƘƻǿ ȅƻǳ ŀǧŜƴŘŜŘ ǳǎƛƴƎ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǳƛƭŘ ǎŎƘƻƭŀǊǎƘƛǇǎΣ ǿŜΩǊŜ ƭƻƻƪƛƴƎ 

ŦƻǊǿŀǊŘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝƻƴΦ  ²ŜΩǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ƻƴ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ CǊƛŜƴŘǎƘƛǇ 5ŀȅ όƛƴ 

{ŜǇǘŜƳōŜǊύ ŀǘ [ƭŀƴƻ DǊŀƴŘŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  ²Ŝ ƴŜŜŘ ŀ ŎƘŀƛǊƳŀƴ ǘƻ ƭŜŀŘ ǘƘŜ ŜũƻǊǘ ǘƻ 

Ǉǳǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΣ ǎƻ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎΦ  ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ǇǊƻōŀōƭȅ 

ƘŀǾŜ ǎƻƳŜ aƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ vǳƛƭǘ ǎŜǿ Řŀȅǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ŦǳƴΦ  LǘΩǎ ŀ ǎƘŀƳŜ 

ǿŜ ŎŀƴΩǘ Řƻ ƳƻǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƳ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴǘŜǊΣ ōǳǘ ǿŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ŎŀƴΩǘ ƎŜǘ ŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǊƪǎ 

ǘƻ ƭŜǘ ǳǎ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀŎƛƭƛǝŜǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴǘŜǊ ǎŜŀǎƻƴΦ 

LŦ ȅƻǳ ŜƴƧƻȅ ƻǳǊ ƎǳƛƭŘΣ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŎƻƴǎƛŘŜǊ ǾƻƭǳƴǘŜŜǊƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŎƻƳƳƛǧŜŜǎΣ ƻǊ 

ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ƻŶŎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ  LǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ƳŜŜǘ ƴŜǿ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǇŜƴŘ ǝƳŜ 

ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ ƻƭŘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ǿƘƻ ǎƘŀǊŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƛƴǘŜǊŜǎǘǎΦ  ¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ƘŜǊŜ ȅŜŀǊ 

ǊƻǳƴŘ ŦƻǊ Ƴƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƎǳƛƭŘΩǎ  ƧƻōǎΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ǿƘŀǘ ŜƳŀƛƭΣ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ LƴǘŜǊƴŜǘ 

ŀǊŜ ƎƻƻŘ ŦƻǊΦ  ²ŜΩƭƭ ōŜ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀȅƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ŀƴŘ 

ǎŎƘƻƻƭƘƻǳǎŜ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ƻƴ ƭƛƴŜ ǘƘƛǎ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΣ ǎƻ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ           

ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŀƴǘΦ  Wǳǎǘ ƪŜŜǇ ŎƘŜŎƪƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǇŀƎŜ ŦƻǊ 

ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǝƻƴΦ 

!ƎŀƛƴΣ ōȅŜ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜΦ 9ƴƧƻȅ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǳƳƳŜǊΣ ōǳǘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ŀƭƭ                               

ȅƻǳǊ {ƻǳǘƘ ¢ŜȄŀǎ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ 
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The meeting was called to order by Carla Mewhinney, President at 9 am at the South Texas High School for 

Health Professionals in Mercedes, Texas, 

 

Secretaryôs minutes from the February meeting were adopted as published on the Web site with no addi-

tions or deletions made. 

 

Treasurerôs Report:   Karon Jacobson reported that there is a balance of $17,921.39 in the checking account 

and that she will move $10,000.00 to the savings account.  She also advised that anyone who was awarded a 

scholarship to attend a National Quilt Show had until September 1st to request reimbursement, after that the 

scholarship will go to the lst alternate on the list etc.   

 

Lost & Found:   Karon Jacobson has two bags that were left at previous meetings and asked that the ownerôs 

claim them.   

 

General Announcements:   Go with Jo Travel is putting together another Bus trip to the Houston Quilt 

Show for November lst thru 4th.  Please watch their web site for further information.   UVAL ï Fiber Arts 

Group has an Opening Reception tonight for their Fiber Art Pieces.  Carla Mewhinney asked for a volunteer 

to do Publicity and Quilt Show Chair for 2019. 

 

Student Scholarships:  Evelyn Fincher introduced Nichole Castenada and Rene Cambolla as this yearôs re-

cipients of the $2,000 Scholarships.  The Honey Bees gave $50 as a Memorial for Pat Brothers and Marilyn 

Bannon and this will be added to each of the students ($25 each). 

 

Military Service:  Deb Blackbourn announced that the sew days produced over 50 wheel chair quilts and 

20+ regular quilts.  Chris Cowan will be in charge over the summer.  There will be a raffle of a Military Quilt 

with all proceeds going to purchase fabric etc., for the Military Service Quilts.   

 

Youth Program:  Florea Flores thanked everyone for their donations of fabric for this program and an-

nounced that there would be a class this next week with 5 students.  If you have fabric you could donate 

please give to Florea or Rick and Subie Redd. 

 

Hostess:  Renee Darkis reports that we have 3 guests and 151 members present today. 

 

Membership:  Bonnie Hall announced that we now have 275 members.  There will no longer be a printed 

copy of the Membership list.  It is posted on the web site and you can print a copy from there.  This avoids a 

cost of over $700 to print them.  The password to get into the Membership List is on your membership card if 

you recôd it after January of this year.  Those who got the card before then can contact Bonnie for the pass-

word. 

 

Volunteers:  A drawing was held to give Quilting Books to the Volunteers who worked the Quilt Show:  Fol-

lowing are the winners:  Diane Hines, Karen Forbes, Kathi Letulle x 2; Judy Blum; Linda Haderer; Vicki 

Guerra; Jackie Heyes;Viola Mikula; Alice Gibson and Sue Arnold. 

 

Community Service:  Rick Redd reports that a total of 1370 items, with 3926 hours awarded to a value of 

$25,463.50 this last month.  There are new forms on the web site for you to fill out when donating items and 

also a list of places that donations may be made to.   
                              Cont. on p. 3 



 

о 

Cont. from p. 2 

 

Newsletter:  Please have your articles to Jackie Heyes by the 15th 

 

Programs:  Judy Brown announced that there is a trial Registration Form on the web site to register for clas-

ses.  She is still working on a program so that you can pay for the class on the web site also.  You are still 

able to register at the meetings. 

Sue Nichols class has been re-scheduled for November 8th thru 10th , 2017.  Those who registered for the 

class that was cancelled will get first opportunity to attend. 

In December the guest will be Rob Apel.   For further information on future speakers/classes please see the 

web page.    ñGreat Newsò  Ricky Tims and Karen Stone will be giving classes at our Quilt Show on the Is-

land in January.  Ricky will also be giving a concert on Friday night. 

 

Schoolhouse:  Karon Dill had all the members that made Professional Totes and the Bear Paw project show 

their work.  All classes have been scheduled for next year, so check the good old web site again. 

 

 

Sunshine & Shadows:  Donna Brown is recovering from surgery and the Honey Bees reported that Marilyn 

Bannon had passed.  

 

Quilt Show:  Alice Gibson reported that things are going well for the show, Speakers and classes are being 

finalized.  The Hotels are listed on the web.  She asked how many would like to have the Quilt Appraiser re-

turn and with a show of hands it was decided that Alice would contact the appraiser to see if she was availa-

ble. 

 

Retreats:  Karyn Heaney is excited, two days till the first retreat.  Please remember to bring extension cords, 

duck tape, pillow to sit on etc in addition to your Basic Supplies.  A massage is available by appt.  DO NOT 

forget your Emergency Forms. 

 

Library:  Please turn in all books before heading back north.  Vicki has once again purchased several new 

books. 

 

Block of Month:  Next monthôs block is the ñScotôs Plaidò from November 13th.  Please use white in all two 

inch blocks   with bright colors of your choice elsewhere. 

Jan Markhan won last monthôs block and showed  her  completed quilt, which was really beautiful.  She will 

receive a Gift Certificate to attend a class of her choice. 

The winner of this monthôs block is Joan Ploeg. 

 

Bee Keepers:  The ladies would like to attend more Beeôs throughout the Valley, please contact them. 

 

As you can see, I have made several comments ñsee the Web Siteò.  That is how important the site is.  Bonnie 

has done a great job with this. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by Judi Swanda, Secretary  
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bŜǿ - /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ǾŎ ǇŀƎŜ ς  

/ƻƴǘŀƛƴǎ ŀ ƭƛƴƪ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ CƻǊƳΦ  ¢Ƙƛǎ ŦƻǊƳ ƛǎ ŀƭǎƻ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ CƻǊƳǎ 

ǇŀƎŜΦ   

¢ƘŜ ǇŀƎŜ ŀƭǎƻ Ŏƻƴǘŀƛƴǎ ƪƴƻǿƴ ƭƻŎŀǝƻƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ƛǘŜƳǎ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ōȅ ƻǳǊ ƎǳƛƭŘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎΦ  

{ŎǊƻƭƭ Řƻǿƴ ǘƻ ǎŜŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǇŜŎƛŬŎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŀǝƻƴǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƻŎŀǝƻƴǎΦ  ¢ƘŜ ƭƻŎŀǝƻƴǎΣ ƛΦŜΦ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ƛƴŦƻΣ 

ŀǊŜ ƭƛƴƪŜŘ ǘƻ ƎƻƻƎƭŜ ƳŀǇǎΦ   tƭŜŀǎŜ ƳŀƪŜ ǎǳǊŜ ȅƻǳ ǘŀƪŜ ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŦƻǊƳǎ 

ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΦ   

¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ōƛǘ ƻŦ ǿƘŀǘΩǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΣ ǊƎǾǉƎΦŎƻƳΦ  ²ŀǘŎƘ ŦƻǊ ƳƻǊŜ ƛƴŦƻ ƛƴ 

ƴŜȄǘ ƳƻƴǘƘΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ  

.ƻƴƴƛŜ a Iŀƭƭ όƳŜƳōŜǊǎƘƛǇϪǊƎǾǉƎΦŎƻƳύ ƻǊ тпл-офу-мснф όŎŀƭƭ ƻǊ ǘŜȄǘύ 
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